Highway Safety Committee meeting
March 8, 2011 15:00 to 15:40 hours
Hampton Falls Safety Complex
3 Drinkwater Road

Members present: Laurance Anderson Jr.
Chief Jay M. Lord — HFFD
Dick Robinson
Chief Robbie Dirsa - HFPD

Members absent: Andrew Christie
Bill Kenney
Robert Regan

New Business
1. Chief Dirsa brought the paperwork for the NH Highway Safety Grant program.
He explained that the grant would be used for DWI overtime patrols, speed
enforcement patrols and possibly a speed/sign board. The grant is a 50/50
matching grant with a maximum amount of $6,000 and can only be applied for by
towns that have an active Highway Safety Committee. The members present
voted unanimously to support the grant request and filled out the paperwork.

2. Delineation markers for Parsonage Road at Exeter Road were discussed. Dick
Robinson will installing them to keep drivers on the road and off the shoulder to
prevent damage to the sides of the road.

3. A request from a Depot Road resident with children had been emailed to the
Selectmen’s then forwarded to us. The concern was the speed at which vehicles
are being driven on Depot and if a “SLOW CHILDREN” sign could be put up.
Chief Dirsa said he would increase patrols in the area to monitor the situation
before a new sign was put up. Dick Robinson will also check to see what is in
stock at the town shed for signs.
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